It is with great sadness that I must report the passing of my very dear friend and bridge partner for over 20 years, John Buck.

John was 76 years old and he had been suffering from Parkinson’s disease for some years.

I first met John in the mid 1960’s playing bridge when he was partnering George McConkey; they were playing for Southport in the Inter-Area Bridge competition. It comprised the six areas that made up the North West Contract Bridge Association (NWCBA) - Manchester, Merseyside, Blackpool, Southport, Bolton and North Wales.
I noted he was a formidable bridge opponent when he displayed his skill against me at that first meeting.
I was in 3NT with the following hands which, at sight of the dummy was going to be a doddle. The 10 was led, the bidding having gone as follows
1
P
2
P

2
P
2
P 
3NT All Pass

 KQ9

76

QJ4

AJ843


 
 872

AKQJ
A10975

Q
John won the K and with no thought whatsoever, switched to a small spade to George’s ten.  I won the K and finessed the diamond which George won and returned a spade, John won the Queen with Ace, cashed the Knave and another spade for one down and the loss of 20 imps. (Tollemache scoring).
Needless to say, I was dismayed and very impressed.
Eighteen months later the late Roy Higson introduced us and our partnership was formed.
It was not long after I realised that John was not only a brilliant bridge player but also a brilliant bookkeeper. After much coercing I managed to prise him away from the Midland Bank to come and work for me.
That was the start of our very close and wonderful friendship.
I am sure it does not take someone like me to say what a wonderful guy John was – just ask anyone who ever met him.
He was a very polite gentleman both at and away from the bridge table - to others, me and his opponents and they respected him too.
Playing in the Ben Franks one year he doubled my RHO opponent in 2the declarer asked me what the double meant but before I could say “penalties” my LHO opponent leaned across the table and whispered, “it means Frank, you are not going to make it”.  He knew John very well I thought.

After leaving the nursing home on the few occasions I visited him I always felt sad to see him in the state he was in and have been missing him long before today but now even more than ever.

What is true – while there is life, there is hope.
I have only one consolation to ease my heavy heart - at least he is now at peace and I am sure he will be truly welcomed where he is about to go, a great, gentle guy who did not deserve the end he got.

Raymond Semp
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